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BACKCROUND

A need for the Wall Module Mock-up was recognized when it was found that the
previous subcontractor, Bell Power Greup (BPCG), had placed concrete in the
Vitrification Facility walls and left a considevable number of large volds
around penetrations and in other areas. (These voids were documented on NCR's
and repaired using approved repair procedures.) At the time it was determined
that a new mix design would be required to gain hetter concrete flow. A mock-
up should be built to demonstrate the method of concrete placement, the
flowability and strength of the new mix design, and to verify that the
concrete could be successfully placed with no significant volds prior to

actual placement of concrete in the wall modules inside the Component Test
Stand (CTS).

The concrete mix used on the mock-up was developed specifically for use in the
wall modules, It had been used in only two other placements before this, and
demonstrating its properti - in the mock-up was considered essential to the
successful placement within the wall modules,

Subsequent to that, WVNS determined that it would be in their best interest to
take the wall module concrete placement out of BPG's contract and have the
next contractor bid it. WVNS was able to negotiate a change to the

J. A, Jones contract and incorporate the wall module placement into their
work. The mock-up was built using the north wall module as representative cof

the most congested area,
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6. Placing concrete through the six inch vent pipes proved to be both
practical and provided good contact with the (top form) existing concrete
beam,

7. When placing this mix in areas of minimal congestion the Accelerator Dose
Rate will be increased to provide for quicker setting and a reduction in
the liquid head pressure. This measure will help increase early strength
gain and also help to reduce the placement time,

8. A pre-placement meeting in accordance with J. A, Jones Procedure WVNS-
3300.01 will be held prior to the first wall module placement and as

R

required for the remaining placements.

CONCLUSIONS

The Mock-up was core bored and selected areas were destructively examined for
voids; none were found. The Mock-up was then broken up and placed in a trash
container for disposal; during this effort it was monitored for voids and

again none were found,
The Mock-up proved to be a valuable tool and implementation of the foregoing

lessons will give the project the best possible end product during actual

placement of concrete in the wall modules.
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